Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2
Landfill located 265 Crooks Gap
County Road 23
3 Miles South of Wamsutter
Main Office: 509 Indian Paintbrush Ave Bairoil, WY 82322
307-328-2084
Email: sw2sar@vyahoo.com
Website: sweetwaterdistrict2.com

Regular Minutes

March 13, 2025

Conference Call 5 p.m.

Chairman Lowell Clawson called this meeting to order at 5:02p.m.

Board Members present at the Bairoil Office were Secretary/Treasurer Dean Martin, Butch McFall

and Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano.

Present via telephone were Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner, Seth Rauch and Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans.

Public Comment:
With no changes to the Minutes of February 13, 2025 stand as written.

A motion was made by Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner and seconded by Seth Rauch to approve the
agenda of March 13, 2025, as presented. Motion passed.

Reports:

Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans stated we have had to have more work done on the Scales at the Landfill.
Jeff purchased an extra cell for the scale which Landfill employees can install themselves, should that
happen again.

The Wildlife Inspector came to the Landfill to check on our abundance of Crows and Ravens. Mr. Evans
stated this process has been successful in eliminating the birds.

The birds are causing major problems at the Landfill. The inspector is now required to complete
paperwork each time he comes out, new rules.

We received a letter from the DEQ stating we need to complete calculations of existing space at the
Landfill. This letter was forwarded to our Engineer Tom Pilch for completion. We have until April 1,2025
to submit a report.

Old Business:

Internet issues, we lost our internet connection at the Bairoil Office on February 11, 2025. We were
down for 8 days. Union Cellular could not figure out the problem. They sent us a new modem and sim
card, we connected it and still had NOTHING. Union Wireless finally sent out a tech, he could not get it
to work. He finally took the new sim card and installed it into our old modem and that worked.

The internet has been working fine ever since. A discussion ensued among the board members.



We are now paying 203.24 a month for all cell phones plus our internet.

The proposed increase will be Non-Recurring Installation Charge of $100.00 and Package A Fixed
wireless 50/5Mbps of $55.00 per month.

A motion was made by Gary Waldner and seconded by Dean Martin to go ahead with the upgrade from
Union Wireless. Motion passed.

New Business:
Freightliner Issues:

A discussion ensued regarding some issues we are having with the Freightliner; the truck has a governor
on it and arrived with a small fuel tank (which we added another fuel tank). Chairman Clawson

suggested we get a price quote from Ameri-Tech to switch out a couple of our trash truck packers and
get a price for a new truck without a packer come budget time.

A motion was made by Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner and seconded by Seth Rauch to have Sue Rigano
research these issues. Motion passed.

No Executive Session was needed.

A motion was made by Seth Rauch and seconded by Gary Waldner to pay bills Check #19837 through
Check # 19886 including all Dc’s and Eft’s in the amount of $71,164.20. Motion passed.

Next Meeting Date April 17, 2025
Meeting adjourned at 5:25 p.m.
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